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November 15, 2022


Dear Pastor and Praying Friends:


Greetings to you our praying friends and supporters. Thank you for your prayers and support. Your support for the Lord’s 
work has encouraged and strengthened our faith and also has helped the LORD's ministry at CHBC in many ways. Thank 
you very much. 


My wife and I were in Guam during the month of June and July, 2022. We were in Guam for medical reasons. 


Described below are some of the things we have done recently including some of the things we anticipate doing in the near 
future besides pastoring Capital Hill Baptist Church. 


1. Pohnpei Baptist Bible Institute ministry: I teach a course at the Pohnpei Bible Institute. The classes at this Bible Institute 
were suspended since the beginning of the Covid-19 pandemic. 


2. I am also teaching a consumer math course at Calvary Christian Academy this school year. This a voluntary service on 
my part.


3. Jail ministry: We minister at our State prison twice a month. This ministry also had been temporarily suspended due to 
the covid-19 outbreak in Pohnpei in July of this year, 2022.


4. Pingelap Bible Translation Ministry: I am still involved in the translation of the Pingelapese Bible. The committee had 
completed stage one of the work. Stage two which is review is in progress.  The book of Matthew is being reviewed.


5. Church Prophet Chamber: Our goal is to complete the construction of the church prophet chamber by December of this 
year. We have completed the three bathrooms. On November 26, we will pour the concrete floor for the bedroom and the 
living room.


6. Youth Ministry: Our youth group will be participating in the 
Pohnpei Baptist youth rally that will be held on November 19, 
2022. This youth rally will be held in Kolonia.


7. Mission conference: Our church will be attending U mission 
conference in U Ambassador Baptist Church. The conference 
will begin on November 27. Our church will  bring the message 
and also sing the special on November 29, 2022.


Thank you for your prayers and support.


Sonny and Lihna Padock  
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